
Consistory Minutes Highlights 

March 2025 

Ongoing and Special Business 

Discussion About Short-Term Pastoral Services 

• Classis Consultant, Beth Scibienski, informed Consistory that she will provide a Part-

Time Transitional/Interim Pastor job description.  

• Consistory indicated that they would like to interview Rev. Marisol Ferrer Malloy who is 

interested in the Transitional Pastor position, and has submitted a resumé.  

• A team was formed to refine the job description that Beth will provide and begin the 

process of sending it out. They will also pursue the possibility of interviewing Rev. Ferrer 

Malloy. The team members include Sam Prince, Gina Williams, Mark Smith, Sonya 

Hunt. 

New Business 

• Rahma Center’s Impact on BVS – BVS Director Angela Wright will be asked to attend 

the April Consistory meeting to give her opinion on how the Rahma Center impacts the 

school, and voice any concerns that she might have.  

VP Report 

• Consistory Nominations – Mark informed Consistory that he is completing his second 

two-year term. He also suggested that four individuals are completing their first two-year 

term and need to decide if they are staying on for a second term. Those individuals are 

Sam Prince, Barbara Van Liew, Gina Williams, and Sonya Hunt (who filled an unexpired 

term.) Mark will begin the process of forming a nominating team. 

Team Reports 

Finance 

• The team recommended that the 5% that we withdrew from the Pfannebecker Fund in 

January (approximately $4700) be earmarked for the Cemetery Team. Consistory 

unanimously gave its approval. 

Properties 

• The team reported that Geno Keller will be donating an almost-new hot water heater that 

he will install at BVS. 

• All Wildlife Removal Services has inspected the church for bats and will be submitting a 

report. 

 



Missions 

• The team requested that Consistory give its blessing to two upcoming community events: 

Run with Rotary on April 27 which would necessitate having worship on Sunday evening 

on that date, and Bikes for the World on May 10 which would necessitate the use of the 

church driveway and facilities in Cook Hall. Consistory gave its blessing to both events. 

 

 

 

 


